
  Fort Crook Historical Society 

Monthly Meeting 06/03/2025 
 

Fort Crook museum main building 

ATTENDEES 
Peggie Bidwell, Carrie Jurrens, Darren Williamson, John 

Will, Peggi Hubbard, Betty Stoltenberg, John Hubbard, Marlon 

Sloan, Shelley Eades, Thom Sloger 

AGENDA 

Called to order @ 7:05 pm. 

All participated in the flag salute. 

Guests: None. 

Announcements: Arleen is doing well. 

Minutes- Motion made by John W. to approve the minutes as read. 

Betty made 2nd. Motion carries. 

The Treasurer’s report- Motion made by Betty to approve the 

Treasurer's report. John W. made 2nd. Motion carries.    

Reports: 

1.​ Curator’s report- Shelley thanked everyone for hiring 
her. She is really impressed by our volunteers and 
their dedication. She is coming up with ideas about how 
to engage people more. 

2.​ I.T. report- Not much to report. Carrie got passwords 
and security codes.                    



  3. Electronic vote- Motion made by John W. to accept the 
electronic vote to hire Shelley Eades as museum curator. 
John H. made 2nd. Motion carries.   

  4. Annual meeting- The presentation presented by Bill and 
Betty Stoltenberg was very informative and very enjoyable. 
Great history lesson. Thank you Bill and Betty. 

   5. Shelly Creek rendezvous- Thom talked about the 
rendezvous. They had 93 shooters this year. The most ever. 
They enticed other clubs with club awards. They would 
appreciate board members and docents coming out to the 
rendezvous to talk to the people about the museum to tell 
them where the Shelly Creek rendezvous donation is going. It 
was a good time this year, as are most years. 

   6. Security updates- Tim and John H. got cable up. June 5 
the cameras will be installed. John W. got the magnets 
ready. They have configured where the cameras will be 
installed. Shelley will donate a large screen TV to better 
see the security system screen. 

    7. Pioneer day- Pioneer day is the 3rd Saturday in 
September. We are going to go with fewer prizes, but bigger 
prizes. There was a suggestion to have a “Dutch raffle.” 

    8. Yard sale update- The yard sale has brought in 
$7,238.40!! While not a record, very, very good! Thank you 
Betty for your hard work and diligence with the yard sale. 
We appreciate you. 

    9. Audit update- Betty has not yet taken the audit to 
Arleen. There have been health issues that have delayed the 
audit being submitted. 

 

   New business- 



Bill Stoltenberg worked for 2 days, for 2 hours each 

day and mowed. Thank you very much Bill. 

There is a place for Curator’s Corner in the Dispatch. 

Peggie asked Shelley to put an introduction of herself 

in the next Dispatch. 

Marlon Sloan talked for a bit. It was planned that June 

30 will be the “curation of life” for Veronica at the 

museum. It was thought that the morning would be the 

best time to beat the heat. Marlon would like flyers to 

be put up around town to announce the “Curation of 

life.” Veronica loved sweets and bacon, so that is what 

will be served. 

 

 

Meeting adjourned @ 7:47 pm Respectfully submitted by Peggi Hubbard  
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